SHNA BOARD MEETING / 3 March 2011

MINUTES from January Meeting

Discussed Marybeth's minutes. Approved pending changes and email check.

ATTENDANCE

Janet Loewi; Shary Bisgard; Susanna Daniel; Sally Miley; Bill Fitzpatrick; Mark Clear; Amy Nickles; Mary Beth Dunning, Carol Glaser, Greg Hull; Kim McBride.

TREASURER'S REPORT / Bill Fitzpatrick

Amy motioned that we raise general dues from $5 to $10 annually, effective immediately, pending approval at the general membership meeting. Bill seconded. 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING / Sally Miley

DATE. Problem with the week of the 18th, because of spring break. Thursday the 28th is out for Sally and Susanna; Wednesday the 27th works except we don't know if the school is available. Sally will check and get back within a few days.

OFFICERS. Greg volunteers to be President Elect for the coming year; he'll be promoted to President in 2012. We will need to replace Greg; he'll consider possibilities.

PROGRAM. Ideas: update on greenhouse, vegetative plan; transportation update. What little we know on Erdman (won't take long). Christy Bachmann from the City as main presenter. Police officer introduction. Also Scott Langer, traffic manager, is a possibility. Neighborhood association council vote at April meeting, so we might want to have someone explain the repercussions; maybe Mark could explain. Shary will send Scott and Christy's emails to Sally for contacting them. Also someone could come summarize changes in zoning code.

NEWSLETTER

Articles due March 23. Sally will email Dave Ropa about including a greenhouse update, and Officer Zach about writing a brief safety report/introduction. Tentative list stands with a few corrections – no history update, Shary will do garden club update.

DEVELOPMENT PROCESS IMPROVEMENT INITIATIVE

Might make a big different in the role neighborhood association's role in development process. Sally points out parts particularly relevant to neighborhood associations. Seems as if they might be saying that they want every comment instead of a consensus. Difficult to interpret clearly what is meant. Will be voted on before our general meeting. 

Proposal to send Mark an email saying we're not comfortable with the initiative; Bill agrees to draft the email. Main problems: the word “require” and the limited resources and expertise of the association. Sally suggests that individuals can attend meeting and speak up.

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE / Shary Bisgard

Meeting was well populated; Christy assured us that they would find the rest of the money needed to fund the tunnel. Committee offered suggestions for streets that would benefit for increased signage during construction. Faith and Herman are co-chairing storm water subcommittee. Fifty percent Federal match is safe. City and county both has to raise 25% each. Kathleen Lane Spencer emailed about intersection of Brody and Lorraine. Greg explained issues at that location. 

GARDEN CLUB / Shary Bisgard

April 6 for cleaning; April 30 for garlic mustard pull. Spraying of the garlic mustard will happen before the pull. Shary would like Faith to look at the wording. Faith also to set a date for spreading the bark.

OTHER BUSINESS / Sally Miley

Five volunteers for candidate forum on the 16th; Sally will send out reminder email. 

NEXT MEETING: April 12, 2011

